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June 11, 2013
Home Owners Association
Dear HOA Contact,
A pro-active approach to wildfire is needed to protect all we treasure in the Estes Valley. To prepare more property owners, the Fire District is reaching out to Home Owners Associations with ways your neighborhood can become more defensible against wildfire. I would love to share a presentation with your home owners to help them recognize and minimize fire hazards on their property. Please let me know when would be convenient for your group to hear about this important topic.  

If you send newsletters out to members of your association, I would also appreciate inclusion of the attached article. I understand that not everyone is able to attend meetings and some of your property owners may not live full-time in the area. This article will at least give them some basic information to get started. 
The Fire District is sponsoring a free slash collection on Saturday & Sunday, May 25 & 26 9:00a.m. -2:00 p.m.  (Yes, it is Memorial Day weekend and we hope that some of our seasonal residents will be here and can take advantage of the collection to get some fire mitigation work started on their properties.) We will also have the collection on Saturday & Sunday, June 1 & 2 from 9:00a.m.-2:00 p.m. at the Town dump on Elm Rd. , above the transfer station, across from the Estes Park Light and Power facility. 
As always, I am happy to meet with any owner who would like a wildfire hazards assessment for their property.

Sincerely,

Sue Pinkham

Wildland/Urban Interface Coordinator

970-577-0900

Article for newsletter:
Protect Our Neighborhood From Wildfire

As demonstrated by the Woodland Heights and Fern Lake Fires in 2012, we live in an area where wildfire can be devastating. We each need to take actions now, before fire approaches, to protect our neighborhood from a similar fate. 
The history
Wildfire is a natural occurrence that revives the forest’s soil.  Areas with Ponderosa pine trees historically burn every 20-30 years to clean out the underbrush. The Ponderosas can withstand low intensity fire because their bark is very thick. In a Lodgepole forest, wildfire is expected to burn everything to the ground in an 80-100 year cycle. The heat from a fire actually releases the seeds from the Lodgepole’s cones enabling a whole new forest to grow.

As communities have encroached on the forests, more efforts have been made to eliminate fire from the landscape. Unfortunately, many of those efforts have resulted in a stockpile of fire fuels in these “wildland/urban interface” areas that can dramatically increase the intensity of a fire when one occurs. 
How can we fix this situation?

We need to imitate wildfire by clearing out deadwood, fallen branches and accumulated pine needles, dry grass and leaves. By doing this we create and maintain defensible space around homes and other structures so that we can reduce the potential for wildfire destruction. 

Even with the recent snow fall, we will experience fires again this summer.  If each of us takes mitigation steps now we will not only help keep our homes safe, we will help protect our neighborhood’s beautiful trees and the National Forest and Park lands that surround us. If you wonder about how effective fire mitigation efforts are, there is a video case study of the Waldo Canyon fire at: http://fireadapted.org/ (if you can make it past minute 4, you’ll hear how neighborhoods that performed fire mitigation were spared.)  

Resources
· Some simple Firewise measures you can take are available on the Larimer County website at http://www.co.larimer.co.us/wildfire/50things.pdf
· You should also know that fire mitigation expenses may be tax deductible. For further information, visit http://www.9news.com/assetpool/documents/130404083344_Fire%20mitigation%20tax%20credit.pdf
· Sue Pinkham, Wildland/Urban Interface Coordinator for the Estes Valley Fire Protection District, is available, at no charge, to walk your property and discuss ways to create and maintain defensible space. Give her a call at 970-577-0900 to schedule a time for her to come out to your property. 
Our time to act is now – before a wildfire approaches. Once a fire is underway, there just isn’t time to thin or prune trees, take out shrubs, or mow the grass on your property. I hope you will join me in making our neighborhood more Firewise.
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